AMHERST COUNTY PARKS, RECREATION AND
CULTURAL DEVELOPMENT
BOARD MEETING
September 10, 2018

The Amherst County Parks, Recreation and Cultural Development Board held its
monthly meeting on September 10th, at 6:30PM at the Monroe Community Center.

The following members were present: Chairman Stevie Angus, Roni Tuggle,
Christy Krueziger, John Mann and JoJo Allcock. Also in attendance was Sara Lu
Christian.

The meeting was called to order by Stevie, Chairman.

Roni made a motion to approve the agenda as presented. John seconded the
motion. Motion carried unanimously.

Christy made a motion to approve the August meeting minutes as presented.
Stevie seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

The Board reviewed the senior center reports and program reports.

The September Social for Seniors took place today and was well attended with
nearly 200 seniors there.

Dean Rogers, County Administrator, attended the meeting in order to report on
the progress the county is making:
e County Fair

e Winton is up for sale

e Landfill Decision to be discussed at town hall meeting on October 2™

e County partnering with Lynchburg to establish white water rapids on the James

e New playgrounds at the parks

e Investigating public swimming at Mill Creek Lake

e Beautification project taking place — planting trees along the US29 corridor in
Madison Heights

¢ Broadband project

e Pleasant View Elementary School sale

e Phelps Road School (Seminole)

Frank Ford attended the meeting in order to present his idea of constructing a
kiosk (similar to the one he constructed at Riveredge Park) at Monacan Park

Sara Lu reminded the Board of the following:

Recreation Department is hosting at Open House at Monroe on October 15%.
The Annual Candy Hunt is taking place at Coolwell on Friday, October 26™
The Haunted House is taking place at Monroe on Saturday, October 20
The “Things to Do” tabloid is coming out in the paper on October 27,



The Board delayed further discussion on ideas and designs for a LOVE sign at Riveredge
Park for the September meeting.

The will be no October meeting of the ACPRCD Board. The Board members will
be assisting at the Candy HH‘(*E% in place of that meeting.

A

The next ACPRCD Board meeting is scheduled for Monday, November 19, at
6:30PM at Monroe Community Center.

There being no further business, Roni made a motion to adjourn the meeting.
Stevie seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously.
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